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October 17, 2017
Dear Customer:

River Pines Public Utility District has plans to apply to the state and federal funding programs for Water Distribution System improvements and upgrades.  We hope to optimize our funding opportunities for the following Water Distribution improvement project:

The River Pines water distribution system water lines were placed as early as 1927.  These lines are ¾ inch to 4 inches in diameter are not adequate for fire flows, are not properly looped or mapped, are subject to breakage and losses and include many dead ends.  These older, small lines need to be replaced with approved water mains material, 6 inches in diameter and larger.
Existing water lines are not properly valved and sufficient hydrants have not been placed to provide adequate fire flows or protection.  Improvements are required to comply with Amador County Fire Department Standards and typical water system improvement standards in effect for other Amador County Water Districts.

There are currently no pressure reducing stations.  Both tanks operate at a maximum hydraulic grade line of 2175, which exceeds the elevations range of 1850 to 2150, contributing to supply water pressures as high as 120 psi opposed to a desired range pressure of 60 to 80 psi.  High pressures contribute to water supply pipe breaks and water losses.

The District’s existing water supply tanks provide approximately 140,000 gallons of water storage; however, this storage capacity does not meet state or local fire district standards for fire storage, maximum day demands and peaking storage.  Of the 140,000 gallons of water storage, the 65,000-gallon storage tank leaks and needs to be desperately replaced. The District also needs to increase its storage tank capacity to a minimum of 300,000 gallons of water storage.
As part of the funding application process, we have an impartial third-party contractor to perform a focused household income survey of our customers.  This income survey will be used by funding agencies to determine River Pines Public Utility District’s eligibility for optimal funding alternatives.

River Pines Public Utility District has requested that the Rural Community Assistance Corporation (RCAC), a non-profit corporation, and approved by SWRCB – DFA to conduct the survey.  An income survey letter and form will be mailed to you in the next few days from RCAC.  Please complete the information and return it to RCAC in the postage-paid envelope that will be included.  The District needs a high response rate to be considered for optimal funding alternatives.  No identifying information will be provided to the funding agency or River Pines Public Utility District.  Responses to this survey are confidential.

You can help your community and water system obtain the best possible funding from federal and state funding agencies by completing and returning the survey form, so that needed improvements can be made.  Thank you for your assistance.  For more information please feel free to contact:


Candi Bingham, District Manager, River Pines Public Utility District, (209) 245-6723, rppud@rppud.org

Kimberley Strong, Rural Development Specialist, RCAC, 3120 Freeboard Dr., Ste. 201, W. Sacramento, CA  95691, (916) 447-2854 ext. 1064, KStrong@rcac.org
We Appreciate Your Cooperation,

Sincerely,

Candi Bingham, General Manager

River Pines Public Utility District

